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1. AGENDA
SCHOOLS FORUM 16 JULY 2013
Time: 4.00pm – 6.00pm
1. Apologies for absence
2. Declarations of interest

3. Minutes of previous meeting: 7 May 2013

4. Matters arising

4.1

Bulge class funding – Tim Bowden (Headteacher Holy Trinity 



CE Primary School)
5.  Items for information:
5.1 Update on Review of Alternative Provision

5.2 Re-Balancing of Coop bank accounts
5.3 Schools balances

5.4 DSG – 2014/15 Schools Budget changes
6. Items for decision

6.1 Growth Fund 2014/15 – changes to scheme
6.2 DSG - Final outturn 2012/13

6.3 DSG - Proposals for use of underspend 2012/13

7. Agreement of agenda for next meeting
8. AOB

2. SCHOOLS FORUM MEMBERS
	Sector
	Position
	Name
	School
	Member Until

	Nursery Schools (1)
	Headteacher
	Jane Chew
	St Margaret’s
	07 Dec 2013

	Primary Schools (12)


	Community – Headteacher 1
	Jeanette Adak
	Monkfrith
	30 Sep 2013

	
	Community – Headteacher 2
	Helen Schmitz
	Cromer Road
	30 Sep 2013

	
	Community – Headteacher 3
	Susan Convery
	Whitings Hill Primary School 
	30 Sep 2014

	
	Community – Headteacher 4
	Sally Lajalati 
	Colindale
	30 Sep 2014

	
	Community – Governor 1
	Liz Pearson
	Holly Park & Livingstone
	30 Sep 2013

	
	Community – Governor 2
	Kim Garrood
	Church Hill
	07 Dec 2013

	
	Community – Governor 3
	Catrin Dillon
	Martin Primary
	07 Dec 2013

	
	Foundation & VA – Headteacher 1
	Clare Neuberger
	Menorah Foundation
	30 Sep 2013

	
	Foundation & VA – Headteacher 2
	Dee Oelman
	St Mary’s & St John’s
	30 Sep 2013

	
	Foundation & VA – Headteacher 3
	Tim Bowden
	Holy Trinity
	30 Sep 2013

	
	Foundation & VA – Governor 1
	Anthony Vourou
	St John’s N11
	30 Sep 2013

	
	Foundation & VA – Governor 2
	Janet McIntyre
	Christ Church CE
	30 Sep 2014

	Secondary Schools (3)
	Headteacher - 1 
	Seamus McKenna
	Finchley Catholic
	31 Nov 2013

	
	Headteacher - 2 
	Jeremy Turner
	Friern Barnet
	31 Nov 2014

	
	Governor
	Patricia French
	St Mary’s High
	07 Dec 2013

	Special Schools (2)
	Headteacher
	Jenny Gridley
	Oakleigh
	30 Sep 2013

	
	Governor
	Gilbert Knight (Chair)
	Oakleigh
	30 Sep 2013

	Pupil Referral Unit (1)
	Headteacher
	Shelley Dannell
	Pavilion
	

	Academies
	Academy – Principal 1
	Michael Whitworth
	Wren Academy
	30 Nov 2013

	
	Academy – Principal 2
	Angela Trigg
	London Academy
	30 Sep 2013

	
	Academy – Principal 3
	Kate Webster
	Queen Elizabeth Girls
	30 Sep 2013

	
	Academy – Principal 4
	Paul Ferrie
	Totteridge Academy
	30 Sep 2013

	
	Academy – Principal 5
	Jane Beaumont
	Copthall
	

	
	Academy – Principal 6
	Jack Newton
	Grasvenor
	

	
	Academy – Principal 7
	Geoffrey Thompson
	Mill Hill High
	30 Sep 2013

	Stake-holders
	14-19 Partnership
	John Rubinstein
	Woodhouse
	30 Sep 2013

	
	Private Early Years Provider
	Sarah Vipond
	Middlesex University
	30 Sep 2013

	Non Schools Member 
	Union
	Keith Nason
	Union representative
	30 Sep 2013

	Non Voting Observers
	Cabinet Member for Education, Children and Families
	Cllr Reuben Thompstone
	Councillor - Conservative
	

	
	Director of Adult Social Care and Interim Director of Children’s Services
	Kate Kennally
	Children’s Service
	

	
	Consultant to Schools Forum
	Geoff Boyd
	Consultant
	

	Barnet Officers
	Schools, Skills and Learning Lead Commissioner
	Val White
	Children’s Service
	

	
	Interim Director – Education & Skills
	Chris Kiernan
	Children’s Service
	

	
	School Funding Manager
	Carol Beckman
	Finance Directorate
	

	
	Schools Finance Services Manager
	Nick Adams
	Finance Directorate
	

	
	Interim Assistant Director – Financial Services
	Mark Taylor
	Finance Directorate
	

	
	Clerk
	Jumoke Adebisi
	Finance Directorate
	

	EFA Observer
	Education Funding Agency
	Sue Samson /

Bev Pennekett
	
	


3. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
Minutes of the Schools Forum Meeting
Tuesday 7 May 2013

(4.00 pm, Conference Room 2, NLBP)

	Attended
	

	Members
	Jack Newton, Headteacher, Grasvenor Avenue Infants, Academy

	
	Jane Beaumont, Headteacher, Copthall School, Academy

	
	Kate Webster, Headteacher, Queen Elizabeth Girl’s, Academy

	
	Michael Whitworth, Principal, Wren Academy

	
	Paul Ferrie, Headteacher, The Totteridge Academy

	
	Sarah Vipond, Manager, Middx University Nursery, PVI

	
	Clare Neuberger, Headteacher, Menorah Foundation Primary

	
	Dee Oelman, Headteacher, St Mary’s & St John’s Primary

	
	Jeanette Adak, Headteacher, Monkfrith Primary

	
	Sally Lajalati, Headteacher, Colindale Primary

	
	Susan Convery, Headteacher, Whitings Hill Primary

	
	Tim Bowden, Headteacher, Holy Trinity Primary

	
	Janet McIntryre, Governor, Christ Church Primary

	
	Kim Garrood, Governor, Church Hill Primary

	
	Jeremy Turner, Headteacher, Friern Barnet School

	
	Seamus McKenna, Headteacher, Finchley Catholic High School

	
	Gilbert Knight, Governor, Oakleigh Special School (CHAIR)

	
	Shelley Dannell, Headteacher, Pavilion, PRU

	
	Keith Nason, NUT

	LA Officers
	Chris Kiernan, Children’s Service, LBB

	
	Geoff Boyd, Consultant

	
	Mark Taylor, Finance, LBB 

	
	Val White, Children’s Service, LBB

	Observer
	Carol Smith, Bursar, Compton School, Academy

	Clerk
	Carol Beckman, Finance, LBB

	
	

	Not Present
	Catrin Dillon, Governor, Martin Primary

	
	Derrick Brown, Headteacher,  Ashmole Academy

	
	Angela Trigg, Principal, London Academy

	
	Jane Chew, Headteacher, St Margaret’s Nursery

	
	Patricia French, Governor, St Mary’s High

	
	Elizabeth Pearson, Governor, Livingstone Primary

	
	Anthony Vourou, Governor, St John’s Primary, N11

	
	Jenny Gridley, Headteacher, Oakleigh Special School

	
	Keith Murdoch, Principal, Woodhouse College

	
	Helen Schmitz, Headteacher, Cromer Road Primary


	1. Welcome and apologies for absence
	

	The Chair welcomed Chris Kiernan, Interim Assistant Director of the Children’s Service to the meeting.  

Apologies were received from Derrick Brown and Collette Sutton.

KN pointed out that the list of Schools Forum members circulated with the papers had a number of errors. The LA apologised and said it would be corrected for the next meeting.

The Chair explained that Geoff Boyd had been helping the LA with the end of year and new year budgets and contributed to some of the reports, so he was in effect attending this meeting as both an independent consultant and an LA representative.


	2. Declarations of Interest
	

	KN declared an interest on the basis that his salary is funded from the DSG


	3. Minutes of the previous meeting (6 March 2013)
	

	JB remarked that she did not receive the papers. VW apologised mentioning the difficult staff problems in the School Funding Team.
KN noted that his apologies for the last meeting were not recorded.


	4. Matters Arising from the minutes 
	

	There were none.

The minutes were agreed.


	5. ITEMS FOR INFORMATION

	5.1 DSG Proposed Schools Budget

	VW introduced this paper in Collette Sutton’s absence. 

The object of the paper was to highlight changes made since the previous version presented to the Forum. These were:

a. The funding for 3 & 4 year olds has moved to a different line

b. The contingency has been reduced in the light of the underspend in 12/13

c. Two year old funding is now included

d. Post 16 SEN funding has been received and is in line 1.2.3

e. The growth fund is now on a different line than previously.

GB also pointed that the 12/13 budget shown for comparison purposes has been converted to the new 13/14 Section 251 format which members will not have seen before.

PF asked if these changes were under the control of the Schools Forum. VW said the only substantive change was the reduction in the contingency. The budget will remain provisional until confirmed in July.

TB asked about the bi-lingual learners line which VW explained is what Barnet knows as ‘Narrowing the Gap’.  

TB enquired why there had been no discussion on 2 year olds central expenditure and GB explained that a paper laying out the plan for two year olds had been brought to the Forum at an earlier meeting. 

TB noted that the admissions line had not been increased from 12/13 but felt that the team was under intense pressure and would need more a higher budget.


	      5.2.  DfE review of 2013-14 Funding Arrangements

	GB introduced the paper in Collette Sutton’s absence.

The DfE had undertaken a review of the new school funding formulae across the country and sought views via a consultation that has now ended. Barnet did not respond to the consultation but will be watching out for the DfE announcements so that we can plan for 14/15 with as much consultation with schools as possible. No date for an announcement is yet known.

The main issues were:

a. There was a wide variation in AWPU rates and the DfE may require that the AWPU falls with in a band (rather like the 85% requirement imposed some years ago.

b. Some LAs are unhappy about the measures used for instance for prior attainment.  Unfortunately the options are limited.

c. The mobility factor causes a ‘cliff edge’ and this may be looked at.

d. There was much discussion about lump sums right from the beginning, and separate lump sums for primaries and secondaries may be considered.

e. Deprivation factors have similar issues as above.

f. The level of funding for service children has been queried, but the DfE’s research suggests service children do not have lower attainment than their peers and has requested further evidence

g. Additional compensation for schools that attract unusually large numbers of children with SEN may also be considered.

VW commented that apart from high needs where the process has not been so smooth, there have been no major problems in Barnet following the introduction of the new formula, probably because of the MFG protection. The size of the lump sum and high numbers of SEN children in some schools would be the main issues for Barnet.


	5.3 Dedicated Schools Grant 2012-13 Provisional Outturn

	VW again presented the paper on behalf of Collette Sutton.

The outturn is provisional and will be confirmed in July when proposals for the use of the underspend will be considered. Following an earlier forecast of an underspend of £1.2m, the actual is just over £2m. The main reasons were:

a. Contingency underspend on extra classes and SEN (statements and resourced provision)

b. Allowance for LACSEG not required

c. Inter-authority recoupment (with the introduction of place-plus this should not be an issue in future years).  This is a difficult demand led budget every year.

PF noted that the same situation occurred in previous years, which VW agreed was disappointing. She confirmed that a range of options for the use of the underspend would be presented to the next meeting and GK asked for suggestions. DO requested that any proposals should be backed up with modelling to demonstrate the effect on schools, as she had received representations from other schools about tight budgets in 13/14.


	5.4 Capital Funding

	VW explained that the LA capital funding allocations expected in December had not been received until the end of February.  

Barnet received allocations for capital maintenance and also basic need (extra classes).  Barnet’s basic need was £23m for a two year period, the 6th highest in London, following a very detailed and accurate submission, and we feel the levels of funding reflect the real level of need in different boroughs.

There is also a targeted one-off fund which is equal to an extra year’s worth of funding, but will be allocated based on bids by local authorities for maintained schools and academies.  Again the bid Barnet put in was very detailed but there is no way of predicting the likely success.  Bids for new schools are only funded at the DfE expected costs (£4.2m for 2FE primary) which are substantially less than the actual costs.

The LA continues to work with headteachers on these issues at the Capital and Place Planning Group.  

5.5 High Needs

	CK introduced this item explaining that pupil referral units (alternative provision) are now funded almost as if they were a maintained special school via place plus, with an average expected cost of £20,000 per place. The complete infrastructure and governance arrangements are not yet fully in place, so in the meantime the existing budgeting and accounting remains in place, with the PRUs using SAP. New computer systems and delegated budgets are likely to increase the running costs of alternative provision.
The implications of any national decision that schools remain responsible for children after exclusion will be considered when more is known.


	Any other business

	1. Funding for bulge classes and expansions

	DO has received representations from headteachers of schools expanding permanently or temporarily saying that they feel the amount extra classes are being funded is too low. They feel the rate should be based on the new AWPU not the 12/13 AWPU.  

GK circulated an extra paper reminding members of how the growth fund was decided on by the Schools Forum and what the impact of an increase in line with the new AWPU would be.

GB said that the funding for extra classes has been decoupled from the AWPU, moreover the AWPU is now inflated by the assimilation of old elements such as standards funds and grounds maintenance not previously considered for new classes. The intention is simply to fund the extra teacher and basic resources and comparisons with the new AWPU are not valid. He agreed that the rate can be reviewed annually.

KN asked if the underspend could be used to support the rates this year and KW agreed that the Schools Forum could agree this as a short term fix.

SL asked about financial support for schools which take bulge classes which are not full.  VW explained that whilst this was funded by ‘ghost pupils’ in previous years this is no longer allowed in the new formula and infant class size legislation has changed. SL was not clear how this could be managed in schools. VW said protection would be expensive but the Schools Forum could make provision for all schools and academies in the contingency if necessary.

JN felt that headteachers were facing real dilemmas in balancing school improvement with funding issues and a better package of support is needed. JB said that schools are noticing a much higher level of mobility. TB suggested that as the LA has a responsibility to provide school places the council budget might be able to provide schools.

VW commented that this was unlikely, not least because council budgets service the loans taken out to invest in new schools. There has always been local variation in pupil numbers in schools and headteachers continue to have the flexibility to manage their own budgets. Any funding system aimed at mitigating local variability would be challenging.

CN asked about planned bulge classes for September 2014. VW said that planning is on-going but it is too early to say exactly what will be needed. TB commented that, in his view, increasing numbers are having a significant impact on school improvement, monitoring and challenge and the situation can only get worse as the demand for new classes moves into the secondary sector.


	2.  Schools Forum Membership

	GK remarked that the term of office of many Schools Forum members ends at the end of September. Primary and secondary headteachers are agreeing who should represent them from September but the situation is slightly more difficult for governors who do not meet as a group.  

CB said her team would liaise with headteachers to match members to vacancies. For governors, electronic elections have worked effectively in the past.

JM announced that she would be resigning as she is stepping down from Christchurch this summer.

	Agenda for Next Meeting

	The next meeting is on Tuesday 16 July 2013.  SL gave her apologies.

	The agenda agreed was:

1. 2012/13 final outturn and proposals for use of underspend

2. 2013/14 confirmation of final budget.
3. Update on Alternative Provision.


	The meeting closed at 5:15pm


4. MATTERS ARISING

	Item 4.1 Bulge class funding  

	Tim Bowden has requested that further discussion around bulge class funding is on the agenda. This has been included in 6.1 “Growth Fund” as an item for decision.



5. ITEMS FOR INFORMATION
	Item 5.1 Update on Review of Alternative Provision

	Author
	Chris Kiernan

	Position
	Interim Director (Education & Skills)

	Review of Alternative Provision

This report provides an update on the review of Alternative Provision currently being overseen by a working party of secondary headteacher representatives, Pupil Referral Unit (PRU) headteachers and local authority staff.

Progress to date

The working group has now identified a preferred way forward for the development of the future delivery of alternative provision – one that will provide a spectrum of support including education for excluded pupils, home and hospital tuition, alternative learning and mental health support. The existing providers, Home and Hospital Tuition Team, the Pavilion PRU and Northgate School currently provide support along this spectrum but acknowledge some gaps. They each have ambitions to increase their support for early intervention and support that promotes the use of mainstream schooling. These ambitions offer new opportunities to increase the collaboration between these existing providers to support:

· A focus on early intervention and prevention

· Holistic assessment, leading to appropriate interventions, based on what is needed and not what is available

· Ease of access, offering clear information, advice, and guidance with clear referral pathways and an easy process; and

· Joined up provision that maximises additional capacity to provide commissioning support and quality assurance of placements.

The provisions currently work together through a variety of structures but there is an opportunity now to explore a structural change for the system as a whole. A survey of secondary head teachers is currently being undertaken which shows that rates of satisfaction with the provision for long-term out of school placements is mixed, some positive and some negative experiences. People are particularly dissatisfied with the short term provision available. There is support among schools for investigating all forms of collaboration for alternative education provision, with most support for a whole borough partnership with a lead partner that mediates with providers (although 2/3 of schools would also be happy to make their own arrangements). All responses so far note that further information is required to fully understand the implications of any proposed new model with cost, time, communication and accountability being the key factors. Nevertheless, working together is perceived to offer opportunities to be more effective and for efforts to be less time consuming.

In response to the views expressed by schools, the existing providers, Home and Hospital Tuition Team, the Pavilion PRU and Northgate School have considered how they could better work together to deliver the spectrum of support. The heads on the PRU management boards were invited to meetings to discuss a number of options where they also considered the current government thinking that PRU’s should convert to academies by 2018, the funding challenges ahead, the scale of their operations and flexibility of staff deployment. There was strong and consistent support to explore an option that would work towards re-shaping the existing provision through structural change/academy conversion.

Preferred option – structural change of existing provision
There are a number of options to re-shape the governance arrangements through academy conversion to 
provide a new improved ‘offer’ to schools including Multi Academy Trust model, Umbrella Trust etc. The working party will be working with the PRU’s, their management committees and secondary headteachers to develop a preferred model. In essence the model chosen will depend on the appetite for the level of collaboration between the existing PRU’s and the opportunities that different Academy Trust arrangements offer. This process will continue until the end of term and it is anticipated that a preferred model will be ready for consideration in the Autumn term. Once the preferred model is settled, any capital requirements can then be identified and built into the council’s Medium Term Financial Strategy.

Achieving a consensus on the right way forward is critical as whilst presently schools are not the main commissioners of alternative provision made through Barnet’s  PRU’s – the main commissioners are at present the local authority for permanently excluded pupils and health for pupils unable to attend school for health reasons – in future this is unlikely to be the case.

Action

To note the progress made by the Alternative Provision Working Party



	Item 5.2 Re-Balancing of Coop bank accounts

	Author
	Nick Adams

	Position
	Schools Finance Services Manager

	School Banking Arrangements - Re-balancing of  Co-op Bank Accounts held by schools

Introduction

This report informs the Schools Forum of action the council has taken in relation to changes in the banking sector to safeguard schools’ cash balances. 

Re-Balancing of Coop bank accounts

Schools were informed by the council on 31 May 2013, that as part of a process of reviewing the council’s cash balances, the council was taking steps to reduce its risk exposure to the Co-operative bank in accordance with the council’s treasury management strategy. This action was taken following the recent downgrading of the bank. 

Following advice from the treasury advisors, the council took steps to minimise all balances held in the council’s group bank accounts with the Co-operative bank. The re-balancing of funds involved moving schools balances into the council’s main account with funds being moved back to schools’ accounts as required during the year.

Schools have been re-assured that they still have their full bank account balances at their disposal when needed and that detailed records are included in the schools bank statements (and accounting records) and the council’s accounting system. Schools bank account balances are being reviewed daily in case of the need for urgent top ups to the operational level of £50,000. As cheques will be honoured for overdrawn accounts it is anticipated that a monthly top up will suffice for most schools.

Guidance on the operation of the re-balancing exercise and a ‘questions & answers’ sheet have been sent to all schools involved in the council’s Co-operative banking arrangements.   

Approved list of banks for schools

The regulatory body’s review of banks in the UK and any recommendations arising from the review are expected shortly. The approved list of bank for schools will be amended as necessary and a revised list published in the autumn term. Schools are advised that in the meantime, there is no need to change their banker at the present time.

Conclusion

The Forum is asked to note the action taken to protect the schools and the council’s financial interests.




	Item 5.3 Schools Balances 

	Author
	Nick Adams

	Position
	Schools Finance Services Manager

	School Balances at end 2012/13

Introduction and background

This report provides information on the balances held by schools at the end of March 2013. The summary position of school balances in maintained schools is set out in the table below and the position of individual schools is shown in Appendix A.

 

Revenue

Capital

Sector

As at 31.03.13

As at 31.03.12

Increase / decrease
As at 31.03.13

As at 31.03.12

Increase / decrease
As at 31.03.13

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nursery

488,171

368,683

+119,488

73,545

105,008

-31,463

561,716

Primary

11,035,686

10,066,018

+969,668

298,097

628,873

-330,776

11,333,783

Secondary

1,866,083

1,893,965

-27,882

420,489

21,465

+399,024

2,286,572

Special

882,770

830,118

+52,652

21,477

61,158

-39,681

904,247

Total

14,272,710

13,158,784

+1,113,926

813,608

816,504

-2,896

15,086,318

a) Revenue balances

All Barnet schools had a surplus revenue balance at the end of 12/13, which is a measure of achievement of good financial management. However as can be seen above the level of revenue balances has increased by £1m despite

· a reduction in the number of maintained schools

· funding levels being maintained at cash levels only with no allowance for inflationary increase in costs.

32 schools had a surplus in excess of 10%. Some schools that had particularly high surplus balances include:

Nursery 
Brookhill 

£174,842

Primary 
Colindale    

£476,517



Broadfields

£476,200

Livingstone

£332,390

Secondary 
Finchley Catholic 
£655,848

Special 
Mapledown 

£295,431

b) Capital balance

Capital balances have generally decreased as schools have made capital expenditure and DFC grants have been significant reduced. Many schools are supporting capital plans with revenue resources. The overall level of capital balances is modest.

c) Action taken by the local authority

The Interim Director of Education and Skills has written to all maintained schools with revenue balances over 10% of their School Budget share in the following terms.

Re Revenue Balance

I am writing to all schools in the borough where the revenue balance at the end of the year was in excess of 10 per cent of the school’s budget. At the end of the year, £14million was being held in balances in Barnet across 100 schools. I am sure that you can appreciate my concern at this figure at a time when the Council and many other parts of the public sector are facing severe reductions in their funding. I am keen to work with schools to ensure that the revenue funding allocated to schools is providing the best possible educational opportunities for current pupils. 

I appreciate that some schools have particular circumstances that require a high revenue balance to be carried forward. I would be very grateful if you would provide me with a statement on behalf of the school (of no greater than one side of A4) of the school’s plans for the use of the balance covering the following points –

· How much is set aside for a capital project(s) (and if applicable when will the project(s) be started and completed)

· How much is held as contingency against unforeseen events?

· Does the school have a 3 year financial plan?

· How the balance will be reduced/ used for the education of the pupils in 2013/14? 

· What is the expected revenue balance at the end of that 3 year plan?

Please include a summary of the figures in the statement that total the school’s revenue balance so that it is clear how the school intends to use the whole balance.”

Action

The Schools Forum is invited to comment on the level of school balances and to note the action taken by the local authority.



	Final Individual School Outturn Balances 2012-13                                                      Appendix A

	
	Revenue
	
	Capital
	
	Total Balance

	School
	As at 31.03.13
	Balance as % Final Budget Share 12-13
	As at 31.03.12
	Increase / (decrease)
	 
	As at 31.03.13
	As at 31.03.12
	Increase / (decrease)
	 
	As at 31.03.13
	As at 31.03.12
	Increase / (decrease)

	Brookhill
	174,842
	37%
	144,045
	30,797
	
	38,923
	31,927
	6,996
	 
	213,765
	175,972
	37,793

	Hampden Way
	103,448
	15%
	91,591
	11,857
	
	11,832
	34,173
	-22,341
	 
	115,280
	125,764
	-10,484

	Moss Hall
	124,527
	22%
	85,436
	39,091
	
	4,959
	0
	4,959
	 
	129,486
	85,436
	44,050

	St Margarets
	85,354
	11%
	47,611
	37,743
	 
	17,831
	38,908
	-21,077
	 
	103,185
	86,519
	16,666

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	
	
	 
	 
	
	
	 
	 

	Sub Total - Nursery Sector
	488,171
	 
	368,683
	119,488
	 
	73,545
	105,008
	-31,463
	 
	561,716
	473,691
	88,025

	
	
	 
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	 
	

	Akiva
	23,179
	2%
	32,456
	-9,277
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	23,179
	32,456
	-9,277

	All Saints' CE School (N20)
	88,404
	9%
	101,961
	-13,557
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	88,404
	101,961
	-13,557

	All Saints' CE School (NW2)
	173,573
	17%
	124,630
	48,943
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	173,573
	124,630
	48,943

	Annunciation RC Infant School
	203,992
	22%
	160,898
	43,094
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	203,992
	160,898
	43,094

	Annunciation RC Junior School
	74,085
	8%
	130,503
	-56,418
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	74,085
	130,503
	-56,418

	Barnfield School
	205,889
	8%
	265,629
	-59,740
	
	46,134
	2,251
	43,883
	 
	252,023
	267,880
	-15,857

	Beis Yaakov
	4,034
	0%
	13,072
	-9,038
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	4,034
	13,072
	-9,038

	
	Revenue
	
	Capital
	
	Total Balance

	School
	As at 31.03.13
	Balance as % Final Budget Share 12-13
	As at 31.03.12
	Increase / (decrease)
	
	As at 31.03.13
	As at 31.03.12
	Increase / (decrease)
	
	As at 31.03.13
	As at 31.03.12
	Increase / (decrease)

	Beit Shvidler Jewish Primary
	69,255
	11%
	47,479
	21,776
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	69,255
	47,479
	21,776

	Bell Lane School
	205,427
	9%
	191,647
	13,780
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	205,427
	191,647
	13,780

	Blessed Dominic RC School
	179,708
	16%
	174,478
	5,230
	
	-7,927
	12,200
	-20,127
	 
	171,781
	186,678
	-14,897

	Broadfield Primary
	476,200
	17%
	244,467
	231,733
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	476,200
	244,467
	231,733

	Brookland Infant School
	44,315
	4%
	85,992
	-41,677
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	44,315
	85,992
	-41,677

	Brookland Junior School
	144,352
	10%
	147,552
	-3,200
	
	11,337
	16,848
	-5,511
	 
	155,689
	164,400
	-8,711

	Brunswick Park School
	171,600
	13%
	158,692
	12,908
	
	0
	7,477
	-7,477
	 
	171,600
	166,169
	5,431

	Chalgrove School
	131,128
	14%
	122,044
	9,084
	
	12
	28,642
	-28,630
	 
	131,140
	150,686
	-19,546

	Childs Hill School
	182,624
	8%
	279,095
	-96,471
	
	1
	0
	1
	 
	182,625
	279,095
	-96,470

	Christ Church CE School
	43,554
	5%
	70,328
	-26,774
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	43,554
	70,328
	-26,774

	Church Hill School
	65,357
	7%
	87,796
	-22,439
	
	11,239
	11,312
	-73
	 
	76,596
	99,108
	-22,512

	Claremont Primary
	297,575
	15%
	276,689
	20,886
	
	1,597
	1,597
	0
	 
	299,172
	278,286
	20,886

	Colindale School
	476,517
	19%
	492,979
	-16,462
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	476,517
	492,979
	-16,462

	Coppetts Wood School
	187,219
	10%
	185,917
	1,302
	
	16,610
	17,430
	-820
	 
	203,829
	203,347
	482

	Courtland School
	68,373
	7%
	75,637
	-7,264
	
	114
	-9
	123
	 
	68,487
	75,628
	-7,141

	Cromer Road School
	218,336
	13%
	128,203
	90,133
	
	12,147
	15,996
	-3,849
	 
	230,483
	144,199
	86,284

	Danegrove School
	199,952
	7%
	281,034
	-81,082
	
	11,335
	79,945
	-68,610
	 
	211,287
	360,979
	-149,692

	Deansbrook Infant School
	264,615
	16%
	194,190
	70,425
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	264,615
	194,190
	70,425

	Deansbrook Junior School
	72,564
	4%
	46,194
	26,370
	
	280
	11,198
	-10,918
	 
	72,844
	57,392
	15,452

	Dollis Infant School
	88,710
	5%
	141,560
	-52,850
	
	-3,426
	4,358
	-7,784
	 
	85,284
	145,918
	-60,634

	Dollis Junior School
	63,203
	4%
	43,386
	19,817
	
	-1
	437
	-438
	 
	63,202
	43,823
	19,379

	Edgware Infant School
	120,448
	7%
	71,839
	48,609
	
	5,636
	2,352
	3,284
	 
	126,084
	74,191
	51,893

	Edgware Junior School
	175,741
	10%
	141,820
	33,921
	
	0
	490
	-490
	 
	175,741
	142,310
	33,431

	
	Revenue
	
	Capital
	
	Total Balance

	School
	As at 31.03.13
	Balance as % Final Budget Share 12-13
	As at 31.03.12
	Increase / (decrease)
	
	As at 31.03.13
	As at 31.03.12
	Increase / (decrease)
	
	As at 31.03.13
	As at 31.03.12
	Increase / (decrease)

	Fairway School
	129,618
	8%
	180,767
	-51,149
	
	38,382
	52,553
	-14,171
	 
	168,000
	233,320
	-65,320

	Foulds School
	96,650
	8%
	104,519
	-7,869
	
	17,978
	40,487
	-22,509
	 
	114,628
	145,006
	-30,378

	Frith Manor School
	97,577
	4%
	130,443
	-32,866
	
	-2
	649
	-651
	 
	97,575
	131,092
	-33,517

	Garden Suburb Infant School
	61,411
	6%
	49,591
	11,820
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	61,411
	49,591
	11,820

	Garden Suburb Junior School
	150,567
	10%
	158,474
	-7,907
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	150,567
	158,474
	-7,907

	Goldbeaters School
	171,042
	8%
	94,981
	76,061
	
	0
	465
	-465
	 
	171,042
	95,446
	75,596

	Hasmonean Primary School
	15,625
	2%
	-849
	16,474
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	15,625
	-849
	16,474

	Hollickwood School
	113,864
	10%
	106,107
	7,757
	
	0
	6,211
	-6,211
	 
	113,864
	112,318
	1,546

	Holly Park School
	119,492
	6%
	58,029
	61,463
	
	801
	794
	7
	 
	120,293
	58,823
	61,470

	Holy Trinity CE School
	28,460
	3%
	54,021
	-25,561
	
	-1
	0
	-1
	 
	28,459
	54,021
	-25,562

	Hyde School
	77,281
	3%
	120,591
	-43,310
	
	2,600
	4,070
	-1,470
	 
	79,881
	124,661
	-44,780

	Livingstone School
	332,390
	20%
	247,957
	84,433
	
	373
	40,401
	-40,028
	 
	332,763
	288,358
	44,405

	Manorside School 
	100,385
	8%
	142,154
	-41,769
	
	0
	4,635
	-4,635
	 
	100,385
	146,789
	-46,404

	Martin Primary
	215,074
	10%
	196,792
	18,282
	
	-692
	13,793
	-14,485
	 
	214,382
	210,585
	3,797

	Mathilda Marks Kennedy School
	15,858
	2%
	36,502
	-20,644
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	15,858
	36,502
	-20,644

	Menorah Foundation School
	38,125
	4%
	46,298
	-8,173
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	38,125
	46,298
	-8,173

	Menorah Primary School
	177,329
	11%
	149,727
	27,602
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	177,329
	149,727
	27,602

	Monken Hadley CE School
	28
	0%
	25,742
	-25,714
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	28
	25,742
	-25,714

	Monkfrith School
	128,994
	12%
	98,379
	30,615
	
	317
	0
	317
	 
	129,311
	98,379
	30,932

	Moss Hall Infant School
	85,981
	7%
	62,213
	23,768
	
	-4
	1
	-5
	 
	85,977
	62,214
	23,763

	Moss Hall Junior School
	202,709
	13%
	110,946
	91,763
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	202,709
	110,946
	91,763

	
	Revenue
	
	Capital
	
	Total Balance

	School
	As at 31.03.13
	Balance as % Final Budget Share 12-13
	As at 31.03.12
	Increase / (decrease)
	
	As at 31.03.13
	As at 31.03.12
	Increase / (decrease)
	
	As at 31.03.13
	As at 31.03.12
	Increase / (decrease)

	Northside School
	227,772
	18%
	202,333
	25,439
	
	25,060
	34,574
	-9,514
	 
	252,832
	236,907
	15,925

	Orion School
	386,550
	16%
	320,468
	66,082
	
	-4,646
	-1
	-4,645
	 
	381,904
	320,467
	61,437

	Osidge School
	148,390
	9%
	171,579
	-23,189
	
	5,378
	20,737
	-15,359
	 
	153,768
	192,316
	-38,548

	Our Lady of Lourdes RC School
	61,648
	6%
	73,769
	-12,121
	
	1
	1
	0
	 
	61,649
	73,770
	-12,121

	Pardes House School
	10,893
	1%
	-70,632
	81,525
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	10,893
	-70,632
	81,525

	Parkfield School
	68,534
	3%
	41,684
	26,850
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	68,534
	41,684
	26,850

	Queenswell Infant School
	83,125
	6%
	44,877
	38,248
	
	3,437
	0
	3,437
	 
	86,562
	44,877
	41,685

	Queenswell Junior School
	61,514
	4%
	99,855
	-38,341
	
	1
	1
	0
	 
	61,515
	99,856
	-38,341

	Rosh Pinah School
	151,952
	8%
	133,615
	18,337
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	151,952
	133,615
	18,337

	Sacred Heart RC School
	122,649
	8%
	95,943
	26,706
	
	0
	39,000
	-39,000
	 
	122,649
	134,943
	-12,294

	St. Agnes' RC School
	118,182
	9%
	151,108
	-32,926
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	118,182
	151,108
	-32,926

	St. Andrew's CE School
	26,150
	3%
	28,845
	-2,695
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	26,150
	28,845
	-2,695

	St. Catherine's RC School
	92,868
	6%
	48,047
	44,821
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	92,868
	48,047
	44,821

	St. John's CE School (N11)
	123,371
	13%
	99,792
	23,579
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	123,371
	99,792
	23,579

	St. John's CE School (N20)
	68,877
	6%
	88,160
	-19,283
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	68,877
	88,160
	-19,283

	St. Joseph's RC Infant School
	91,527
	10%
	77,324
	14,203
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	91,527
	77,324
	14,203

	St. Joseph's RC Junior School
	46,873
	4%
	55,655
	-8,782
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	46,873
	55,655
	-8,782

	St. Mary's & St. Johns Primary
	182,728
	10%
	152,120
	30,608
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	182,728
	152,120
	30,608

	St. Mary's CE School (EN4)
	100,908
	11%
	83,711
	17,197
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	100,908
	83,711
	17,197

	St. Mary's CE School (N3)
	105,234
	6%
	75,293
	29,941
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	105,234
	75,293
	29,941

	St. Paul's CE School (N11)
	182,501
	18%
	133,615
	48,886
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	182,501
	133,615
	48,886

	
	Revenue
	
	Capital
	
	Total Balance

	School
	As at 31.03.13
	Balance as % Final Budget Share 12-13
	As at 31.03.12
	Increase / (decrease)
	
	As at 31.03.13
	As at 31.03.12
	Increase / (decrease)
	
	As at 31.03.13
	As at 31.03.12
	Increase / (decrease)

	St. Paul's CE School (NW7)
	56,803
	7%
	34,316
	22,487
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	56,803
	34,316
	22,487

	St. Theresa's RC School
	31,659
	4%
	22,246
	9,413
	
	1
	0
	1
	 
	31,660
	22,246
	9,414

	St. Vincent's RC School
	67,573
	5%
	54,809
	12,764
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	67,573
	54,809
	12,764

	Summerside School 
	42,294
	2%
	102,257
	-59,963
	
	0
	26,465
	-26,465
	 
	42,294
	128,722
	-86,428

	Sunnyfields School
	156,482
	13%
	123,185
	33,297
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	156,482
	123,185
	33,297

	Trent CE School
	37,830
	5%
	25,968
	11,862
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	37,830
	25,968
	11,862

	Tudor School
	45,874
	3%
	91,101
	-45,227
	
	-3,187
	15,260
	-18,447
	 
	42,687
	106,361
	-63,674

	Underhill Infant School
	129,617
	10%
	91,378
	38,239
	
	0
	11,692
	-11,692
	 
	129,617
	103,070
	26,547

	Underhill Junior School
	118,123
	10%
	87,150
	30,973
	
	13,401
	10,243
	3,158
	 
	131,524
	97,393
	34,131

	Wessex Gardens School
	255,718
	12%
	153,291
	102,427
	
	24,243
	15,000
	9,243
	 
	279,961
	168,291
	111,670

	Whitings Hill School
	186,221
	9%
	138,660
	47,561
	
	-8
	0
	-8
	 
	186,213
	138,660
	47,553

	Woodcroft Primary
	248,925
	11%
	258,757
	-9,832
	
	69,576
	77,431
	-7,855
	 
	318,501
	336,188
	-17,687

	Woodridge School
	117,932
	13%
	84,188
	33,744
	
	0
	1,887
	-1,887
	 
	117,932
	86,075
	31,857

	
	
	 
	 
	 
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	 

	Sub Total–Primary Sector
	11,035,686
	 
	10,066,018
	969,668
	 
	298,097
	628,873
	-330,776
	 
	11,333,783
	10,694,891
	638,892

	
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Bishop Douglass RC High
	159,355
	3%
	222,430
	-63,075
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	159,355
	222,430
	-63,075

	Finchley Catholic High School
	655,848
	11%
	769,533
	-113,685
	
	417,261
	0
	417,261
	 
	1,073,109
	769,533
	303,576

	Friern Barnet School
	209,537
	4%
	228,867
	-19,330
	
	3,228
	21,465
	-18,237
	 
	212,765
	250,332
	-37,567

	JCoSS
	151,718
	7%
	140,686
	11,032
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	151,718
	140,686
	11,032

	St James' Catholic High School
	275,199
	5%
	101,914
	173,285
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	275,199
	101,914
	173,285

	St Mary's CE High 
	345,398
	7%
	208,406
	136,992
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	345,398
	208,406
	136,992

	
	Revenue
	
	Capital
	
	Total Balance

	School
	As at 31.03.13
	Balance as % Final Budget Share 12-13
	As at 31.03.12
	Increase / (decrease)
	
	As at 31.03.13
	As at 31.03.12
	Increase / (decrease)
	
	As at 31.03.13
	As at 31.03.12
	Increase / (decrease)

	St. Michael's Catholic Grammar School.
	69,028
	2%
	222,129
	-153,101
	
	0
	0
	0
	 
	69,028
	222,129
	-153,101

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Sub Total - Secondary Sector
	1,866,083
	 
	1,893,965
	-27,882
	 
	420,489
	21,465
	399,024
	 
	2,286,572
	1,915,430
	371,142

	 
	 
	 
	 
	
	
	 
	
	
	
	
	 
	 

	Mapledown School
	295,431
	16%
	183,371
	112,060
	
	-200
	8,479
	-8,679
	 
	295,231
	191,850
	103,381

	Northway School
	168,035
	11%
	218,260
	-50,225
	
	4,634
	2,802
	1,832
	 
	172,669
	221,062
	-48,393

	Oak Lodge School
	283,091
	11%
	233,186
	49,905
	
	-2,580
	1,455
	-4,035
	 
	280,511
	234,641
	45,870

	Oakleigh School
	136,213
	7%
	195,301
	-59,088
	
	19,623
	48,422
	-28,799
	 
	155,836
	243,723
	-87,887

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Sub Total - Special Sector
	882,770
	 
	830,118
	52,652
	 
	21,477
	61,158
	-39,681
	 
	904,247
	891,276
	12,971

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	
	
	 
	 
	
	
	 
	 

	Sub Total All Maintained Sectors
	14,272,710
	 
	13,158,784
	1,113,926
	 
	813,608
	816,504
	-2,896
	 
	15,086,318
	13,975,288
	1,111,030


	Item 5.4 DSG – 2014/15 Schools Budget Changes

	Author
	Carol Beckman

	Position
	School Funding Manager

	Findings of the Review of 2013-14 School Funding Arrangements and Changes for 2014-15

BACKGROUND

On 29 June 2012, the Department for Education (DfE) issued its final document on school funding, “School Funding Reform: final arrangements 2013-14”, together with updated operational guidance for local authorities. 

These arrangements were intended to pave the way for a new national funding formula and, on 12 February 2013, they issued a document summarising how the 2013-14 funding arrangements have been implemented and outlining some specific concerns that have been raised. The last meeting of the Schools Forum received a paper on this document.

The findings of this review and proposed changes for 2014-15 School Funding Arrangements have now been published and this report identifies the key points that local authorities have to consider. 

KEY POINTS

In 2014-15 all local authority areas (with the exception of the Isles of Scilly), will be required to allocate a minimum of 80% of delegated schools block funding through an appropriate and locally determined combination of the pupil-led factors (Age Weighted Pupil Unit (AWPU), deprivation, prior attainment, looked after children (LAC) and English as an additional language (EAL)).

In 2014-15 all local authorities will be required to set an AWPU rate which is at least £2,000 for primary and at least £3,000 for KS3 and KS4. 

Although it is not felt appropriate for local authorities to allocate funding for deprivation as a balancing figure or in order to minimise turbulence, the DfE have concluded that it would not be sensible to prescribe a minimum proportion of deprivation funding. However, in 2014-15 Schools Forums and local authorities will be asked to determine locally an appropriate proportion or quantum of their schools block funding to allocate through this deprivation factor. 

In 2014-15 a 10% threshold will be applied to the mobility factor, so that it will only support schools which experience a significant change in their pupil numbers i.e. if more than 10% of all pupils did not start in August or September (or January for reception) a mobility factor can be applied to those pupils above the 10% threshold.

In 2014-15 the maximum lump sum will be £175,000 (reduced from £200,000) to help facilitate the DfE aim to “put more money through the pupil-led factors so that funding genuinely follows pupils”. 

In 2014-15 local authorities will also be allowed to differentiate the lump sum by phase provided that for each phase it does not exceed the £175,000 cap. Middle schools can have a weighted average between the primary and secondary value. All-through schools will have a lump sum equivalent to the secondary lump sum value.

To encourage two schools that wish to improve their efficiency and educational offer by merging from 2014-15 they will be able to keep 85% of the two lump sums for the next full financial year.

To ensure that good schools with short term falling rolls receive sufficient funding to deliver an appropriate curriculum and to avoid the need to take steps to reduce their capacity, from 2014-15 local authorities, using top-sliced DSG funding, will be allowed to create a small fund to support such schools in exceptional circumstances. 

The use of the fund will be considered at planning area level and Schools Forums will assess applications from academies and maintained schools. Local authorities will have to apply criteria which restricts the use of the fund to schools that are considered by Ofsted to be good or outstanding and where, for example, 

· Surplus capacity exceeds x pupils or x% of the published admission number 

· Local planning data shows a requirement for at least x% of the surplus places within the next x years 

· Formula funding available to the school will not support provision of an appropriate curriculum for the existing cohort 

· The school will need to make redundancies in order to contain spending within its formula budget 

After further consultation it is proposed that from 2014-15 Schools Forums regulations are amended to require the inclusion of an elected representative from an institution (other than from a school or academy) providing education beyond age 16 (but may also be providing education for 14-16 year olds). This will replace the current requirement for a representative from the 14-19 partnership. 

In 2014-15 schools will be expected to meet from their formula funding a mandatory threshold of £6000 for high needs funding. Above this cost threshold the local authority responsible for the pupil will pay top-up funding. Operational guidance from the EFA will explain how improvements to the high needs allocations process will be implemented over the next 12 months. 

The findings also look at the factors for Prior Attainment and Looked After Children and a new factor for Sparsity but none of these are used in the Barnet formula. 

NEXT STEPS

All Schools Forums and local authorities will need to undertake a further review and to consider again how far the local approach is moving towards a pupil-led formula. 

Local authorities, working with their Schools Forum,  now need to develop their local formula using the two mandatory factors and the optional factors which will be in place in 2014-15, selecting if appropriate the new optional sparsity factor. 

In 2014-15 a Minimum Funding Guarantee (MFG) will continue to operate set at the same level as for 2013-14 - minus 1.5%. The following will continue to be excluded from the calculation: 

· lump sum; 

· post-16 funding; 

· allocations from the High Needs Block, including those for named pupils with SEN; 

· allocations made through the early years single funding formula; and 

· rates. 

LINKS TO FURTHER INFORMATION

As mentioned earlier the previous report on the Review of 2013-14 School Funding Arrangements can be found in the pack for the Schools Forum meeting held on 7 May 2013.

The latest document published earlier this month  “Findings of the Review of 2013-14 School Funding Arrangements and Changes for 2014-15” can be found at:

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/school-funding-reform-findings-from-the-review-of-2013-to-2014-arrangements-and-changes-for-2014-to-2015
At the same time the DfE have also produced revised operational guidance on the proposed changes for 2014-15 and these can be found at:

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/2014-to-2015-revenue-funding-arrangements-operational-information-for-local-authorities


6. ITEMS FOR DECISION

	Item 6.1 Growth Fund 2014/15

	Author
	Val White

	Position
	Schools, Skills and Learning Lead Commissioner

	Growth Fund 2014/15 – changes to scheme

Further to the discussion at the last Schools Forum, this report proposes changes to the operation of the growth fund. The current arrangements for the operation of the growth fund has presented some challenges during this year in securing sufficient primary places and has created uncertainty among schools about the level of future funding to expect. There are three issues that have arisen and this paper considers each issue in turn with a proposed way forward. The issues relate to the revenue funding for teaching capacity rather than the additional one-off ‘start up grant’ that remains in place.

Issue 1

Unlike the previous scheme that operated until this year, the current arrangements do not allow for the circumstances whereby a school agrees to either temporarily or permanently expand but over time, the number of pupils in the class reduces to below the number of pupils sufficient to trigger funding to cover the cost of a teacher and teaching assistant resources.

We propose to re-instate the arrangement whereby a primary school is offered a level of protection until the end of Key Stage 1. The level of protection offered would be to fund the cost of a teacher and a half time teaching assistant  (£38k for 7/12ths of the year) in year 1 and Year 2, where number of pupils in the additional class falls below the number to trigger this level of funding. 

Recommendation 1

To re-instate the payment  of a minimum level of funding to cover at least the cost of a teacher and half time teaching assistant for Year 1 and Year 2 – currently costed as £38k for 7/12ths of the year. 

Issue 2

Again, unlike the previous scheme that operated until this year, the growth fund does not allow for funding bulge classes of less than 30. This becomes an issue in areas where there are only sufficient unplaced pupils in the area to warrant the commissioning of a class of less than 30 – this most usually results in the commissioning of a ‘half class’ of 15. We propose to re-instate the mechanism to fund a part-class to enable the class to have a teacher and teaching assistant resources.

Recommendation 2

To fund the ‘part class’ at a minimum level of funding to cover the cost of a full time teacher and half time teaching assistant currently costed as £38k for 7/12ths of the year. (The new bulge ‘part class’ would also be eligible for the start up ‘one off’  funding of £10k)

Issue 3

Some schools have raised the issue that the amount currently offered for an additional class does not equate to the level of AWPU times 30 pupils. This is as a result of a significant rise this year in the level of AWPU that now incorporates a whole range of funding streams that were previously paid outside of the AWPU. In previous years, the estimated cost of the staff required for the additional class closely coincided with the level of AWPU. This is no longer the case. At primary level, reflecting the current level of AWPU for 30 additional pupils would increase the payment from £48k (for 7/12th of the year) to £58k (for 7/12th of the year) for primary pupils and from £61k to £83k for secondary pupils. We have estimated that moving to the new AWPU rate would cost approximately £440k each year. Therefore we have set out a number of options:

Recommendation 3

Option A – to maintain the level of funding at its current level, calculated on the cost of the additional staff required (recognising that it no longer reflects the current rate of AWPU).

Option B – to increase the amount offered to equate to the current level of AWPU and increase the growth fund for next year accordingly. The additional funding of £440k to pay the ‘difference’ to schools that have expanded this year (September 2013) would be met from the DSG underspend in 2012/13 (see agenda item 6.3).

Action:

The School Forum are asked to consider each of the recommendations in turn. For recommendation 3, the Forum is asked to decide between Option A and Option B.




	Item 6.2 DSG - Final Outturn 2012/13

	Author
	Mark Taylor

	Position
	Interim Assistant Director – Financial Services

	SCHOOLS BUDGET INCOME

Budget

Forecast

Outturn

Variance

2012/13

2012/13

DSG less Recoupment (Budget Shares & LACSEG)

(195,348,000)

       (195,348,000) 

                 -   

Total EFA (YPLA)

(9,831,402)

            (9,831,402) 

                 -   

 

Pupil Premium

(5,529,981) 

            (5,737,895) 

      (207,914) 

 a
Total Income

(210,709,383)
(210,917,297)
(207,914)
SCHOOLS BUDGET EXPENDITURE 

Budget 

Forecast

Outturn

Variance

2012/13

2012/13

1.0.1

ISB Net (i.e. Maintained schools and delegated to Academies)

           180,314,787 
       180,136,071 
   - 178,716
1.0.2

Pupil Premium allocated to Schools

                5,529,981 
            5,577,775 
      47,794 
 

Distributed to maintained schools and settings

185,844,768

185,713,846
-130,922
 

Centrally Retained Schools Budget

1.0.5

Central expenditure on education of children under 5

839,390

           884,722 

      45,332 

 

 

1.1.2

Contingencies *
                1,085,626 
                210,875 
- 874,751 
1.1.3

Early Years contingency

                   200,000 
                200,000 
                 -   
1.1.2/3
Total School Contingencies

1,285,626

660,875

-874,751

 

                 -   
1.2.1

Provision for pupils with SEN (including assigned resources)

                6,753,769 
            6,546,650 
      -207,119 
1.2.2

SEN support services

                   271,819 
                237,665 
        -34,154 
1.2.3

Support for inclusion

                   369,750 
                452,465 
        82,715 
1.2.4

Fees for pupils with SEN at independent special schools & abroad

                7,756,458 
            8,074,754 
      318,296 
1.2.5

SEN transport

                   400,000 
                400,000 
                 -   
1.2.6

Fees to independent schools for pupils without SEN

                      76,575 
                  95,225 
        18,650 
1.2.7

Interauthority recoupment

                2,304,860 
                1,194,273 
-1,110,587 
1.2.8

Contribution to combined budgets

908,710                   
652,743                
- 255,968 
1.3.1

Pupil Referral Units

1,425,076                 
1,419,467
-  5,609 
SCHOOLS BUDGET EXPENDITURE 

Budget 

Forecast

Outturn

Variance

2012/13

2012/13

1.3.2

Behaviour Support Services

                   328,500 

                328,500 

                 -   

1.3.3

Education out of school

                   393,341 

                407,574 

        14,233 

1.3.4

14-16 More practical learning options

                      64,000 

                  64,000 

                 -   

1.4.1

Support to underperforming ethnic minority groups and bilingual learners

                   217,000 

                262,506 

        45,506 

1.5.2

Free school meals eligibility

                        3,568 

                    3,568 

                 -   

1.6.1

Insurance

                   434,825 

                434,798 

- 27 

1.6.2

Museum and Library Services

                               -   

                           -   

                 -   

1.6.3

School admissions

                   364,202 

                378,976 

        14,774 

1.6.5

Miscellaneous (not more than 0.1% total of net SB)

                   195,190 

                152,930 

- 42,606 

1.6.6

Servicing of schools forums

                      34,680 

                  35,924 

          1,244 

1.6.7

Staff costs  supply cover (not sickness)

                   145,620 

                161,825 

        16,205 

1.6.10

Purchase of carbon reduction commitment allowances

                   291,656 

                271,031 

- 20,625 

1.8.1

Capital Expenditure from Revenue (CERA) (Schools)

                 -   

1.2.1 - 1.8.2

Subtotal other Centrally Retained

22,739,599

21,574,874
-1,164,725
 

Total Centrally retained Schools Budget (memorandum)

24,864,615

22,870,471
-1,994,144
b

TOTAL EXPENDITURE

210,709,383

208,584,317
-2,125,066
a+b

NET UNDERSPEND

0

(2,332,981)

(2,332,981)




	Item 6.3 DSG – Proposals for use of underspend 2012/13

	Author
	Val White

	Position
	Schools, Skills and Learning Lead Commissioner

	The final outturn for 2012/13 shows an underspend in the centrally retained DSG of £2,332,981.This paper puts forward a number of proposals for this underspend for consideration by the Schools Forum. The main area of underspend was within the SEN budgets and the first tranche of proposals relate to a joint programme between schools and the local authority to fully embed and prepare for the significant funding and legislative changes in this area.

Special Educational Need

1. Place-Plus - SEN

This proposal is to distribute £1,131,551 of the underspend to schools with the proposal that each school utilises the funding to fully prepare for ‘place-plus’ funding of SEN placements. Place-plus became operational on the 1st April 2013 but has not yet been fully implemented within the partnership. During the rest of this financial year, schools and the local authority need to fully prepare, ready for full implementation in April 2014. Schools need to have established robust mechanisms to administer ‘place-plus’ through fully understanding their costs and needs of individual pupils, ready to negotiate with commissioning local authorities.

Proposal 1a):

It is proposed to allocate monies to all primary and secondary schools on the basis of the number of statemented pupils in each school (all schools including Academies and free schools) to support each school to embed the place plus funding regime and ensure that schools are prepared for full implementation in April 2014  - (£1,310,331 or balancing figure).

To support this work within schools, it is proposed to establish a time-limited central resource to act as a ‘hot line’ for schools in their preparation. The service would support schools to calculate the top-up amount due for each out-borough child with a statement; provide template letters and support schools in following up claims, including full support for cost-recovery. This service could be located in the local authority or part hosted by a school (close knowledge of local authority processes within Barnet and out of borough local authorities would be required). 

Proposal 1b):  

It is proposed to fund a nine-month ‘hotline’ to support schools both with in-year issues that are arising from place-plus as well as to assist in the preparation towards full implementation. (£30k)

2. Preparing for the Children and Families Act

Schools will have a range of new duties under the proposed Children and Families Bill. The main new duty will be for each school to publish their ‘local offer’. It is proposed to establish a time limited resource to support schools to develop, articulate and prepare to publish their local offer. By establishing a short term ‘expert’ through the secondment of one or two staff from schools (e.g. SEN coordinators) to lead and support schools through this process, there will be savings for schools in relation to management and staff time in each organisation researching and developing their own approach from scratch. For example, one option may be to develop a ‘generic’ offer for pupils by age (primary and secondary).
Proposal 2:
To fund part-time secondments of primary and secondary school teachers to work on behalf of all schools to develop and implement requirements of schools’ in relation to the Children and Families Act(£75k)

3. Modernising systems to support specialist advisory teachers

Barnet hosts a number of specialist advisory teachers and additional educational psychologists on behalf of schools, funded through the DSG. This proposal is to invest in modernising the tools for these staff to better support schools, in particular, through developing a single electronic SEN record for each child with whom they work. This will enable these staff to fully integrate with other SEN services and improve the offer to children, young people, families and schools. This work would be undertaken within a larger project to upgrade and modernise the SEN system, the total cost of which, including support costs over five years, is £338,500. The overall percentage of the cost attributable to the DSG is £102,650. This is 30% of the total cost, calculated on the basis that the specialist teacher team is 100% DSG funded and the educational psychology service, approx 30% funded by the DSG.

Proposal 3: 
To modernise the tools for specialist advisory teachers etc through the creation of an electronic child record, aligned with other SEN records – implemented as part of a larger project to upgrade and modernise the overall SEN system (£102,650)

4. Improving the offer for children with hearing impairment within Resourced Provisions

Over the last 10 years there has been a change in deaf education due to the routine use of Cochlear Implants for profoundly deaf children from an early age. This has led to a reduction in the number of children who rely on sign language and an increased focus on audition. Consequently special provision for children with hearing impairment has had to adapt. In order to be fit for purpose, the schools that host our ARPs for hearing impairment need to have classrooms that meet modern acoustic standards.

This is an invest-to-save proposal. The first proposal is to improve the sound environments in six classrooms and two halls within Summerside at a cost of £44k. There are currently 3 children with CI’s approaching school age. From September 2013, the transport costs for one pupil alone attending out-of-borough provision is £25k annually. The second proposal is to invest in the ‘soundfield system’ at Summerside and Hendon Schools. For pupils with CI, the installation of soundfield systems in each classroom is the most effective way to overcoming the interference arising from microphone distance. Providing the soundfield system at Hendon will cost approximately £52k and at Summerside £19k.

Proposal 4a):
 To improve the sound environment in six classrooms and the two halls at Summerside school which hosts the Resource Provision for primary aged- pupils with hearing impairment (£44k)

Proposal 4b):
To install soundfield systems at Hendon and Summerside schools (£71k)
Admissions

5. Priority Admission Areas


It has been many years since the priority admission areas were reviewed. During this time, many schools have expanded and new schools opened. It is now considered that a review of how the areas are working and whether the use of priority areas remains appropriate is timely. The local authority will undertake the review. Whilst the staffing capacity to complete the project will be accommodated through the council’s funding, there will be one-off costs associated with purchasing and commissioning of data sets and external expertise etc.

Proposal 5:
To allocate funds to support costs associated with a review of Priority Admissions Areas  (£10k)
School organisation/growth

6. Last year, the Schools Forum set aside monies to support schools going through a radical change in school organisation. No monies were spent form this fund last year. However, this proposal is to retain monies for 2013/14 to support schools that are closing. St Mary’s in Hendon is in the process of closure and has recently been inspected by Ofsted.

Proposal 6: 
To retain a fund for schools undergoing a radical school organisational change (£250k)
7. Growth fund – see item 6.1
Proposal 7: 
Increase growth fund to increase initial funding to reflect current AWPU rates (£440k) 

Summary table

1a)

Place Plus – Delegated to schools for preparation

1,310,331 

or balancing figure

1b)

Place Plus - Hotline support for schools 

30,000

2

Schools preparation for Children and Families Act 

75,000

3

SEN modernisation

102,650

4a)

Hearing Impairment upgrade - Summerside

44,000

4b)

Hearing Impairment – soundfield systems

71,000

5

Admissions – review of priority areas

10,000

6

School re-organisation fund

250,000

7

Addition to Growth fund (agenda item 6.1)
440,000

Total

2,332,981
Action

The Schools Forum is asked for its view of the proposed use of the DSG underspend for 2012/13.




7. DATE AND PROPOSED AGENDA FOR NEXT MEETING

	Author
	Carol Beckman

	Position
	School Funding Manager

	Schools Forum 1 October 2013
AGENDA

Meeting to start at 4pm with no training session

1. Apologies for absence

2. Declarations of interest


3. Minutes of previous meeting: 16 July 2013


4. Matters arising

5. Items for information:

6. Items for decision:
7. Agreement of agenda for next meeting

8. AOB
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